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***PUBLIC NOTICE TIME EXTENSION*** 
 
On July 19, 2019, the Alaska District Corps of Engineers published a Public Notice (PN) for 
Department of the Army (DA) permit number POA-2019-00313, Ward Cove, for a DA    
permit application from David Spokely, Power Systems & Supplies of Alaska, to construct    
a dock  of sufficient size to accommodate larger cruise ships and their passengers outside 
of downtown Ketchikan.  The project site is located within sections 33-34, T. 74 S.,             
R. 90 E., Copper River Meridian; USGS Quad Map Ketchikan B-6; Latitude 55.4037º N., 
Longitude 131.7316º W.; Alaska Tidelands Survey 1010 Parcel # 313230006000ATS1, 
approximately five miles north of downtown Ketchikan, off the North Tongass Highway; in 
Ketchikan, Alaska. 
 
The PN comment period has been extended 30 days to allow resource agencies, the 
local government, and the public to adequately review and comment on the proposed 
project application.  
 
All information contained in the previous notice remains the same.  Please bring this 
announcement to the attention of anyone you know who is or may be interested.  Please 
contact Estrella Campellone via email at Estrella.f.campellone@usace.army.mil, by 
phone at (907) 753-2518, or at regpagemaster@usace.army.mil if further information is 
desired concerning this notice. 
 
 
 
 
 District Engineer 
 U.S. Army, Corps of Engineers 
 

Public Notice 
of Application 
for Permit 

mailto:Estrella.f.campellone@usace.army.mil
mailto:regpagemaster@usace.army.mil

	***PUBLIC NOTICE TIME EXTENSION***
	MAILING LISTS USED:

